+Our Mission Statement

Guided by Holy Scripture and the Holy Spirit, we the congregation of Holy Trinity pledge our lives to Christ. Through worship, love, and service to one another, we will bring witness and encouragement to the community.

Rector: The Rev. Robin Trevors 631-0087 (Cell) or 489-3002 (Church Office) E-mail: holytrinityrev@gmail.com; Website: holytrinitygrandfalls.ca

Welcome Everyone. A special welcome to anyone who is visiting with us today. If you require a Hearing Assist Device, please ask the Greeters for one.

Bulletin Today. The bulletin is given to the glory of God and in loving memory of **Overton & Clara Penney, Gerald & David Penney & Lorraine Carey**. given by John & Evelyn Tobin.

Service Times for November 6, 2022 to November 13, 2022				
Sunday, Nov. 6 th	Holy Communion (BCP) 8:30			
All Saints' Sunday	Holy Eucharist (BAS)	10:30 a.m.		
Thursday, Nov. 3 rd	Holy Communion (BCP)	9:30 a.m.		
Sunday, Nov. 13 th	Holy Communion (BCP)	8:30 a.m.		
Pentecost 23	Morning Prayer (BAS)	10:30 a.m.		
Remembrance Sunday				

HAGGAI 1:15B-2:9; 2 THESSALONIANS 2:1-5, 13-17; PSALM 145:1-5, 18-22 OR PSALM 98; LUKE 20:27-38

Reader: Sandra Knight

Upcoming Events: Please mark your calendars for the Fall Fair – November 26, 2022.

ACW – If anyone is willing to help put together table center pieces for the fall sale, please meet in the E.M.Bishop Hall, Monday Nov. 14^{th} , 2022 @1:30 . Please contact Ada or Dolly if you are able to come out to help.

Other crafts may be available to complete as well. The ACW is hoping there will be enough to complete one for sale and one to keep.

HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH FINANCIAL STATUS 2022

	August 2022	September 2022	Year to Date
TOTAL MONTHLY		•	
REVENUE	\$18,003.87	\$13,011.18	\$144,026.76
TOTAL MONTHLY			
EXPENSES	\$ 17,697.66	\$ <u>16,352.71</u>	\$ <u>185,203.99</u>
TOTAL PROFIT/LOSS	\$ 306.21	<u>\$ 3,341.53</u>	\$ 41,177.23

Grab Bags for the ACW Fall Sale. If you would like to donate items for this project, you are asked to put the items in the container at the back of the church. The container will be there until <u>Sunday</u>, <u>November 20th</u>. Items can be for any age and gender. Some examples are: household items, school items, toys, jewelry, clothes (socks, mitts, scarves, etc).

Seniors Day: The Social Concern committee will be hosting a Senior's Day on Tuesday, Nov. 15th, 2022 @ 11:30 a.m. in the E.M. Bishop Hall. If you plan to attend, please contact Margaret Rose Coffin @ 489-5335 (you can leave a message). Deadline to register is Nov. 10th, 2022. The day will begin with lunch, followed by entertainment and prizes.

Order of St. Luke. As part of our Order of St. Luke (OSL) mission, upon request, prayer cards with thoughtful words of faith and encouragement have been sent out to individuals with particular need. If you wish to have a prayer card sent to someone who may be ill or undergoing some difficulty in life and would be encouraged by the receipt of a prayer card, please contact our OSL Card Secretary, Audrey Goulding. 489-5078 or roygoulding@nl.rogers.com

There will be an **OSL** meeting on Tuesday, November 08 at 7:00 pm. New members are welcome.

ACW Contact List: If anyone would like to be contacted to help providing food for church activities (ex: funerals, etc.) and you do not have a land line, please contact the Church Secretary at 489-3002 (leave message) or by email to provide your cell phone number or email address. We will update our list. Thank you from the ACW

Greeters: Bob Hiscock, Claude Roberts, Martha Beson, Audrey Bishop, Sonia Cull

Social Concern ACW: Looking for suggestions from Seniors on activities you would like to take part in for the upcoming months. Place suggestions in the box at the back of the Church. Also, anyone with Birthdays (85 & up), please contact Gloria Robinson @ 780-381-7172 or leave a message.

Seniors Fitness Group: Meets on Tuesdays at 10:30 a.m. and on Fridays at 1:30 p.m.in the Old Parish Hall. New members welcome, (men and women). For more information please call Vera 489-3622 or Margaret 489-5382

Church Envelopes: Due to rising costs, the church will be looking at reorganizing the envelope numbering system for parishioners for 2023. Vestry will be reviewing options for approval next week. Further details to follow.

Choir Practice: Choir practice will be held on <u>Sundays</u> (after the service). If you would like to be a part of the choir, please come along. Also, anyone interested in performing a vocal solo and/or playing an instrument during our church services, please contact: Charlotte Carey at <u>carey255@gmail.com</u> or call 293-1695 All are welcome.

Secretary's Office Hours:

Office hours will be Wednesday & Thursday from 4:30 pm to 7:30 pm and Friday' by phone or email. You can contact Susan at: 489-3002 or Email holytrinitysecretarygfw@gmail.com.

Bulletin Messages: Please have all bulletin notices emailed to the secretary by Wednesday evening.

Parish Email Contact List:

If you would like to be on the Parish Email Contact List, please email the secretary at holytrinitysecretarygfw@gmail.com or contact the office at 489-3002

Rebuilding Our Mental Health Community After Isolation Event:

Registration is now open for this event being held on Wednesday, Nov. 16, 2022 (8:30 AM TO 3:00PM) AT Memorial United Church. Please call 489-0450 Registration is limited and will close on Nov 9, 2022.